
June 5

What a great meet against Balcones Woods!  There were
so many close, exciting heats that one had to wait until the
results were posted to see who placed for points.  

Our parent volunteers deserve a big round of applause
for hosting our first home meet of the season.  It was a big 
success.  

Let me pass along that Balcones Woods commented
about how well the meet was run, our very capable ready
bench volunteers, and how everyone is so friendly and 
hospitable.  They also thought our food was great!  Many
thanks to Laurie Korn, Emily Sheehan, and Jennifer Sowinski
for putting on such a fabulous spread.  At what other meet
can you expect to find Sweetish Hill treats and Texpresso
coffee?

Balcones folks also mentioned that Pete and Paula
Wilcoxen are highly regarded in our league as the Computer
Pros.  We are so happy to have them as part of our team.  

Many thanks to all the people who helped set up on
Friday night.  That was a first for me to have so many help-
ing hands. We were finished in record time.  I truly appreci-
ate all your help.

This Saturday, June 8th, we are at home sweet home
again.  The meet will start at 8:30 a.m. against Grenada
Hills/Western Oaks Dolphins.  More to follow from Coach
Sandy on warm-up times.

Team (Mom) President

I am so proud of our swimmers.  What was most
impressive about our meet against Balcones Woods was
the number of very close races.  It not only made it quite
exciting to watch, but it showed how much fun our
swimmers were having “getting after it.”

We had a total of 196 personal bests with Team
Records being set by Max Kerwick, Bailey Fellows, Adam
Harlow, and Katelyn Erickson.  Congratulations to those
swimmers, along with Kendall Webster who set a team
record last week at the Balcones Woods meet.

WAY TO GO...WAHOOEY !
At this time, I would like to give a big thanks to our

parent group, for putting on a such a fantastic meet.
I have never worked with such a wonderfu lly 

supportive group of parent volunteers and just want to
let you know that I really do appreciate all that you do
for us.  Swimmers, give your parents a big hug for me
and you!

We’re coming up on our final home meet this
weekend against Granada Hills Dolphins.  Have a good
time racing!  See you at the pool :) 

CALENDAR
Fri. June 7 Spirit Day Activities

Sat. June 8 Granada Hillsat Westover
Fri. June 14 Spirit Day Activities

Sat. June 15 Westover at Great Hills
Fri. June 21 Spirit Day Activities

Sat. June 22 Championship Meet @ UT

REGULAR PRACTICE SCHEDULE for swimmers this FRIDA Y 6/7

CALLING ALL DECK-HANDS:
We could really use some extra help this Friday.
Anyone who can give us a hand for meet set-up, please
be at the club by 8:00 p.m.  Thanks.

SEE page 3 for MORE ORCA INFO!



A BIG

THANK YOU
TO OUR SPONSORS!



Annual 

BINGONight
A SUCCESS!

Congratulations to all that took home a big prize.

We had quite a large crowd and everyone went

home a winner.  Thank you to the following families

who made donations:  

Afflerbachs Basez 
Clements Cooks
Ervin s Garners
Hintikka s Isaacsons
MommyShop.com Schmolzes
Sejnowski Snows

Special thanks to Cindy Isaacson for her assistance
and to the 

Kammer-Kerwicks for the Bingo cards.

Websites and E-Mails for Orca Folk :

ORCA Websi te:  www.wildorcas.com
Webmaster:  Pete Wilcoxen

Coach Sandy and Dr. Keith Bell’s website: www.swimdoc.com

Coach Sandy’s email:  sneils@austin.rr.com

Jodie Gordon, Team President:  gordons@peoplepc.com

Pete Wilcoxen, Computer/Entries: wilcoxen@eco.utexas.edu

Newsletter, Chip Morris: mmavideo@swbel l.net
TEAM CAPS

$2.00 

The We s t over Wild Orcas gave the perennial league favo r ites from Balcones Woods all they could handle on Saturd ay.
Once again, the Orcas turned in some fabulous perfo r m a n c e s .

Madison Spencer won both the girls’ 9-10 Fre e s tyle and Bu tt e r f l y.  We s t over 6 &  under girls swept the Ba c k s t ro ke and the
11-12 girls swept the Fre e s tyle.  Reed Erickson won the boys 11-12 Ba c k s t ro ke and Bre a s t s t ro ke, matching Christie Newberry
in the girls 13-14 gro u p. 

In 15-18 girls, Katelyn Erickson’s hat trick included the Fre e s tyle, the100-meter IM and Ba c k s t ro ke.  Ba i ley Fe l lows and
Adam Harlow were one-two in the 13-14 boys Fre e s tyle.  Later Ba i ley took the 100-meter IM and Adam won the Bre a s t s t ro ke .

Kendyl Webster anchored the powerhouse 11-12 girls, winning the 100-meter IM and  Ba c k s t ro ke.  Alison Garner, Eli s e
Harlow and Jasmine Thum swept the girls 11-12 Bre a s t s t ro ke .

Mia Sc h m o l ze led the 6 & under girls to a sweep and later won the Bre a s t s t ro ke .
Nathan Glenn took the boys 15-18 Ba c k s t ro ke and missed winning the 100-meter IM by .12 seconds.  Ana Wo r rel won the

girls 9-10 Ba c k s t ro ke.   Too many great performances to mention them all.  So, look out, Granada Hills, the Orcas are re a d y !

2002 CHAMPS  /  JUNE 22nd 
UT SWIM CENTER

Please note that our pre-champs
pracitce time at UT will be on
Sunday, June 16th 1:00-2:30 p.m.  

This will give all our swimmers the
opportunity to practice off the bulk-
head or the blocks and get the feel of
the Swim Center layout.  

The actual times for each session
will be available soon. 

EVENT CHOICES WILL BE DUE
SOON.  PLEASE BE READY!

Look for Orca tattoos & decals
coming soon!

A BIG THANKS
from the 

COACHES & SWIMMERS
to Mr. Lackey

(Brian & Sarah’s dad)
for building our
starting blocks!

ORCAS BATTLE BLUE WAVES TO THE END
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